Return to Campus Task Force
Friday, January 28, 2022, 3:00-3:50 p.m.
Meeting Notes

1. Around the room
· John expressed his appreciation and gratitude for Executive Team for making a decision so that all of us can move forward and plan accordingly 
· Melissa J asked about the deadline for getting in return to campus (RTC) applications for spring – Dru said that if you put something in now, it’ll get in – if you turn in an RTC application after the print deadline, they will still appear in student planning and other resources 
· Dru said that final edit is due to the Scheduling Office from departments on February 4
· Schedules post online on February 16
· David said that he will ask deans to remind their faculty that if they’re interested in teaching in person in spring, they need to get an RTC application turned in as soon as possible
· David said that he still wants to encourage faculty to, as much as possible, teach their classes in-person or hybrid 
· John asked about HyFlex technology in the classroom for an FYE that he is teaching – is there a Zoom call-in for students that can’t make it to their class in-person? Unclear what to tell students, concerns about the student experience 
· David said he would need to dig in with Katrina to find out which classrooms have HyFlex technology capability 
· We should not be assigning any alternative scheduling with associate faculty without an intentional conversation with the dean – this has been communicated to department chairs – concerns about changes in workload 
· John expressed concerns for students registering next term and the communicating around  quarantine – if you’re vaccinated, your experience will be handled one way, if you’re not vaccinated, it will be handled a different way – want to move forward with being considerate and so that students aren’t surprised if they are asked to quarantine – David will discuss this communication with Tara

2. Follow-ups/old business
· Communication was sent regarding updated quarantine (10 days to 5 days) 

3. Pivoting back to in-person
· David asked for feedback regarding the all-staff email that was sent regarding pivoting back to in-person
· David shared a message from a faculty member where they expressed concern that message went out without planning for next week, desire for more local control
· David said that he didn’t think it was an issue of local control, but said he would bring it to the task force for discussion – will also bring the observation to the Executive Team
· Sarah said that for her students, she offered the option for students to do the lab remotely or in-person – thinks the pivot back was fine from her perspective
· David said that there was a request to come to this group and ask what the college’s plans are for dealing with how we go about doing business now that COVID is endemic (what is our long term planning) – good thing for the task force to start to revisit – what do spring, summer, fall look like – should we have a standard process in case this something that we are dealing with longer than we’ve hoped
· David asked, for next week, that task force members think about what questions we need to be asking as we move from pandemic to endemic – David will send that out with the agenda 
· Melissa J asked if spring in-service could address some of this and let other people who work here weigh in on what we could be looking like in fall – David agreed, if not spring in-service, provide another similar opportunity
· Melissa J asked if anyone is still using case counts to determine if they remain open – as we move forward, are we still using a metric that others are using or should we use a different metric? – David agreed that this would be a good future topic for the task force (case counts and metrics – possibly on next week’s agenda

4. Student vaccine survey results 
· Melissa P discussed the student vaccine survey results – Tara sent out the summary report to the task force in an email
· We had a lot of responses – a lot of the comments and thoughts reflected what we knew already, that a vaccine mandate wouldn’t be particularly popular, a high number of students that would request an exemption 
· Overall, there were a lot more students reporting that they are vaccinated than perhaps staff originally believed
· Illustrates how much we need to look into HyFlex – a number of students said that they liked remote instruction, but many others that prefer in-person 
· While the survey was filled out by a lot more students than usual, it was all current students 
· Rationale for not having a student vaccine mandate:
· We don’t require other vaccines (such as MMR)
· If we aren’t requiring a vaccine for staff it isn’t a good message to require it for students
· Significant enrollment concerns (Lane had a significant drop, particularly in CTE)
· We don’t currently have the capacity to organize, track, and verify that information 
· Melissa J asked for clarification – are we still considering a vaccine mandate for students? Melissa P said no, we are not still considering a student vaccine mandate – just needed to collect all of the information and review the survey to build the rationale
· A lot of great information in the survey that we want to share, but in a different format than the report that Tara sent to the task force – for this group, wondering what the thoughts are around sharing, with who, when, how?
· If we share the survey results, we need to make it clear that we are not considering a vaccine mandate – share the rationale
· Choose from the results what continues to be relevant
· Important that if you ask people questions, you share back what you did with the information 
· No objections to sharing a modified version of the survey results
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The next meeting of the Return to Campus Task Force is scheduled for Thursday, February 3, 4:00-4:50 p.m.
